
EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 
 

MICHAEL MCHALE 
President 

Florida Police Benevolent 
Association 

 
JOHN A. FLYNN 

Vice President 
Patrolmen’s Benevolent  

Association of New York City 
 

TODD HARRISON 
Recording Secretary 

Combined Law Enforcement 
 Association of Texas 

 
SEAN M. SMOOT 

Treasurer 
Police Benevolent & Protective 

Association of Illinois 
 

MARC KOVAR 
Sergeant-at-Arms 

New Jersey State Policemen’s 
Benevolent Association 

 
CRAIG D. LALLY 

Executive Secretary 
Los Angeles Police 
Protective League 

 
RICHARD WEILER 

Parliamentarian 
Police Officers Labor Council 

of Michigan 
 

        WILLIAM J. JOHNSON, CAE 
               Executive Director and 

General Counsel 

January 5, 2017 

 

The Honorable Vern Buchanan 

U.S. House of Representatives 

2104 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Congressman Buchanan: 

 

On behalf of the National Association of Police Organizations (NAPO), I am 

writing to you to express our strong support for the Thin Blue Line Act.  

 

NAPO is a coalition of police units and associations from across the United States 

that serves to advance the interests of America’s law enforcement through 

legislative and legal advocacy, political action, and education. Founded in 1978, 

NAPO now represents more than 1,000 police units and associations, including 

the Florida Police Benevolent Association, 241,000 sworn law enforcement 

officers, and more than 100,000 citizens who share a common dedication to fair 

and effective crime control and law enforcement. 

 

The Thin Blue Line Act increases penalties on those who harm or target for harm 

public safety officers by making the murder or attempted murder of a local police 

officer, firefighter, or first responder an aggravating factor in death penalty 

determinations. 

 

This bill is critical, as law enforcement officer assaults, injuries, and deaths have 

increased sharply in recent years. In 2016 alone, ambush-style killings of law 

enforcement officers increased by 167 percent. Establishing stricter penalties for 

those who harm or target for harm law enforcement officers will deter crime. Any 

persons contemplating harming an office must know that they will face serious 

punishments. NAPO strongly believes that increased penalties make important 

differences in the attitudes of criminals toward public safety officers, and ensure 

protection for the community. 

 

We thank you for your continued support of the law enforcement community and 

we look forward to working with you to pass this important legislation. If we can 

provide any assistance, please feel free to contact me at (703) 549-0775. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

William J. Johnson, Esq., CAE  

Executive Director 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POLICE ORGANIZATIONS, INC. 

Representing America’s Finest 

317 South Patrick Street. ~ Alexandria, Virginia ~ 22314-3501 

 (703) 549-0775 ~ (800) 322-NAPO ~ Fax: (703) 684-0515 
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